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INSTRUCTIONS



PRE-PROCEDURE INSTRUCTIONS:

• Take a bath or shower before you come 
in for your procedure. Do not apply 
lotions, perfumes, deodorants, or nail 
polish.

• Take off all jewelry and piercings. And 
take out contact lenses, if you wear them.

• Do not eat within 4 hours of your 
appointment time.

• Do not drink, including water, within 4 
hours of your appointment time.

• Please provide an up-to-date list of 
all your medication, allergies and any 
medical conditions.

• Inform your doctor, if you are taking 
any blood thinning medication (such 
as warfarin, aspirin, clopidogrel or 
rivaroxaban, apixaban or similar) or if you 
are diabetic and follow the instructions 
accordingly.

POST-PROCEDURE INSTRUCTIONS:

• Not to eat or drink for another two 
hours. The gag reflex should return 
before he can resume oral consumption.

• Do not drive. Someone should drive 
the patient home if they’ve been given 
sedation.

• Anticipate a sore throat and take a 
throat lozenge.

• Call if a fever, shortness of breath or 
chest pain develops.

• Anticipate mild hemoptysis or blood in 
your sputum when you cough.

• You must NOT drive, drink alcohol or 
operate machinery for 24 hours, or sign 
legal documents for 48 hours following 
the procedure.
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